UNAPPROVED

SELECTBOARD MINUTES

MAY 23, 2023

MEMBERS PRESENT: Linda Montague, Charles Rockwell, Philip E. Mazzucco and Thomas Wilson.

OTHERS PRESENT: Andrea Lenhardt, Donald S. Lewis, John LaVecchia, Jason Norton, Stephen Niles and Jed Rubin.

Meeting called to order at 6:32 p.m.

TOWN CLERK'S REPORT:

- 1. In June more shelves will be installed in the vault room.
- 2. Last July the NEMRC disaster recovery program was approved by the Board. By using the "cloud" system there will be access for us to work on certain Town business from home. Motion by Tom, seconded by Phil to go onto the "cloud" system. Motion carried.
- 3. Selectboard signed the Dog Warrant.

COMMUNICATIONS:

1. We are invited to the Bennington Elks Club flag ceremony on June 11th. Linda, Don and Charlie will attend.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Highway: back roads treated with chloride and grading of same.
- 2. Jason said that the Town of Sandgate will pick up our speed cart for their one-week use.
- 3. Jed Rubin gave a report on the special appraisal for the house under construction on Nims Road. Sargent Appraisal Services is handling the job for the Listers.
- 4. John LaVecchia will have available the new zoning fee schedule to be attached to the Selectboard minutes. Also, the Timothy Saunders junkyard problem is still a concern.
- 5. The library's Spring plant sale was a wonderful success as reported by Stephen.
- 6. The Listers' new computers are here, but not yet hooked up. NEW BUSINESS;
- 1. We need to get bids on exterior painting of the Town Office's trim.

Orders were signed by the Board.

Motion by Tom, seconded by Linda to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Montague Selectboard Clerk